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Contact Us:

Armidale & District Group PO Box 735, Armidale NSW 2350

President: Phil Rose Ph. 6775 3767 prosecarwell@bigpond.com

Secretary: Helen Schwarz Ph. 6772 1584 woshes@bigpond.com

Treasurer: Carole Fullalove

From the editor: Dear members, this is your newsletter and all articles, snippets and photos are welcome.
The issue deadlines are 3 weeks before the Business Meetings for February, May, August and November.
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OFFICEBEARERS FOR 2014/15

President: Phil Rose Phone: 6775 3767
Vice President: Colin Wilson

Secretary: Helen Schwarz Phone: 6772 1584
Treasurer: Carole Fullalove

Membership officers: Colin Mulquiney and Ingrid Kalf

Auditor: John Nevin

Markets in the Mall,

Outings and Arboretum Coordinator: Patrick Laher Phone: 0427327719
Newsletter Editor, Neil Wilson Phone: 0434196604
OHS and Environmental Officer: e-mail: hn2905@gmail.com
Hospitality: Glenda Mulquiney

Publicity Officer: ?

Monthly Plant List Coordinator: Suzanne Robertson

Our website: http://www.aps-armidale.org.au/ Webmaster: Neil Wilson

From the President

Welcome to our first APS newsletter for 2016. We have arranged an interesting program of speakers
selected from the long list of suggestions from members. Our February forum will feature a talk by Daryl
Albertson on wetland vegetation communities and the watering regime to support them in the long term
and coincides with his art exhibition at the Armidale Art Gallery on the 20" February, entitled "Birds in Art
Through History".

There are also a number of excursions and garden visits selected from over 20 suggestions from members
in response to the recent questionnaire. Thank you to all members who replied and it is reassuring to
provide activities which we know will be of interest.

One suggestion to be considered is holding some forums at times, other than the traditional Tuesday
evening, to cater for those stretched for time during the week or who do not wish to travel at night.

At the end of February, John Andrews from APS State Committee will meet with us to discuss the future
direction of APS to ensure its viability into the future. You will be sent an invitation to the meeting as soon
as the final time is confirmed. Please consider attending as it gives an opportunity to shape the future of
the Society. Suggestions from the recent survey will be presented at the meeting.

I hope you are receiving your share of the recent rain after such a tough October and November. It feels
very unusual to be planting at the moment but the warmth and rain makes it irresistible. Perhaps the frosts
will be kind this year as well.

Hoping to a see you at a forum or outing soon.

Phil Rose

John Andrews from NSW APS will be in Armidale on Saturday 27" February to talk to us about the
perceived way forward for APS in NSW. The meeting will be at ASCA House at 4:00pm (to be
confirmed). We hope as many members as possible can attend for this important meeting.

Dinner at the Wicklow Hotel will follow.
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In the 2015 Spring Newsletter we were interested in Ed Hannah’s avian adventures. We also have a semi-
resident Spiny-cheeked Honeyeater that is using the shrubberies around the house. Our shrubberies have
proved to be very successful in providing habitat for small native birds. Their success was demonstrated on
Fathers’ Day when the Armidale Birdwatchers visited. There were 15 visitors complete with binoculars and
cameras. In a few hours they had compiled a list of 28 species including four that were new to us. They
were: Little Lorikeets, Musk Lorikeets, a Blue-faced Honeyeater and the call of a Striped Honeyeater was
heard. This takes the number of birds recorded at Yallaroo to well over 90.

We learnt a lot from the Birdwatchers visit. Their collective
knowledge, about birds, is extensive.

The birds in the garden certainly add another dimension to our
horticultural activities. A pair of Superb Fairy Wrens spends
considerable time admiring themselves in our lounge room window.
They have been paying visits to the window for many months. A
White-eared Honeyeater has been picking fur off a kangaroo, near
the house, for nesting material. White-browed Scrub Wrens, Yellow-
faced Honeyeaters nest near our back door as do Willie Wagtails. A
pair of Grey Shrike Thrushes has nested in our plastic house
amongst our tube plants. They have nested here three times.

Towards the end of October the four spikes on our Xanthorrhoea burst into bloom. They attracted native
and honey bees plus an interesting range of birds including honeyeaters and silvereyes.

Small native birds need all our help. Because of the loss of shrubby understorey they are losing out to

aggressive birds such as Noisy Miners.
S~ . Y
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Warren Sheather
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Mole Station weekend by Maria Hitchcock

A small group of APS members (John Nevin, Patrick Laher, Col Wilson and Maria Hitchcock met in
Tenterfield on Friday, 30" October to drive to Battery Hill at Urbenville (which is north west of Casino and
close to the Queensland border). Battery Hill itself is a rocky outcrop ringed by pine forests.

It was identified as the site of the rare
Phebalium speciosum (below) which had
formerly been included in the Phebalium nottii
complex but has now been split off. It also has
small pink
flowers but
the leaves are
much larger
than for P.
nottii. With
help from a

; forestry

te which had been identified on an earlier excursion.

e
&

worker we found a relatively easy way to drive to the si
Just past an intersection we came across the patch of Phebalium speciosum lining the road. They had
finished flowering but we did find one small flower to photograph. | also found Bossiaea rupicola, some
Flannel Flower, Thysanotus tuberosus (left) and a couple of Correa
reflexa var reflexa plants. All of these were growing at the base of a
rocky outcrop. We didn’t climb the hill as we’d found what we came
for. A drive around the general area proved fruitless — there were no
more interesting sites to explore so we headed back to Urbenville for
lunch and then back to Tenterfield. Most of us stayed at the Golfer’s
Inn and we dined together at the Tenterfield Tavern.

The next morning we were joined by a large party of Tenterfield locals including Sarah Caldwell, Neil &
Janet Fordyce and more Armidale members, (Phil & Julia
Rose, David & Joy Laird, Verna Aslin). The plan was to drive
to Girraween NP where we were to follow the Doctor
Roberts Waterhole and the Underground Creek tracks.
These turned out not to be as interesting floristically as
some of the other better known tracks. Girraween NP is
noted for its large number of species including quite a few
rare plants. We did see Grevillea viridiflora (right),
Conesperma taxifolia, Choretrum candollei, Dampiera
purpurea, Leptospermum polygaliifolium, Dillwynia retorta,
Allocasuarina rupicola, Xanthorroea johnsonii (left),
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Phebalium rotundifolium, Philotheca epilosus, Callitris endlicheri and several
other species.

Dinner that night was at the local Bowlo. We set off the next morning for
Mole Station where we raided the tubestock and then packed cars and
Patrick’s trailer with boxes of plants for the St Peter’s weekend. Thanks to
Patrick for organising the weekend which is always a very pleasant
experience. Thanks also to Sarah and David Caldwell for opening the nursery
to us and providing morning tea.

Images: M. Hitchcock

Sydney to New England by Penelope Sinclair

One spring when returning from Sydney we decided that, instead of the usual nonstop quick route home,
we would take the opportunity to wander a little. This proved such :
an interesting couple of days some members may feel similarly
inspired.

We travelled via the Putty Rd which for many kilometres lies
between the Wollemi and Yengo National Parks. APS members are
probably familiar with this route. The bush was an absolute delight
with masses of flowers in bloom, Acacia spp, Grevillea spp, Isopogon
spp, Hakea spp and many others. The road was not busy with traffic
and we were able to pull over frequently.

After joining the New England Highway the first diversion was a stop to do the Burning Mountain walk. This
is a fascinating area and well worth the easy walk of just under 5 km round trip. Here there is a burning coal
seam, currently about 30m underground, that is said to
be progressing sounthward at one metre every year. Itis
thought to have begun over
5,000 years ago. The walk
takes you through a series
of different Eucalypt
communities to an area of
Leptospernum sp which
establishes in the rather

Y, sterile soil after the passing
of the underground fire. Acacia paradoxa (left) was
flowering well.

The “recent “fire” path (right) is seen in the changing soil colours and at the top there is a viewing area
overlooking chimney vents.
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Our second new stop was at
Murrurundi where we crossed the
railway line to visit Paradise Park,
passing some interesting stone
formations enroute (see right).

At the Park we found that

Pittosporum undulatum was flowering
and was dominant in the scrub; its
scent filled the air. After a climb one
emerges onto the plateau with great
views and some remnant vegetation. Here the Calytrix tetragona (below) were flowering well. The route up
and down is via “The Eye of the Needle” (right) and along the way ' L , y

there are some amazing root displays on the rock faces.

Macrozamia humilis ‘Inverell Cycad’ by Thelma Dennis & Neil Wilson

During the September APS Forum last year, Thelma told me about how she was growing a couple of Inverell
Cycads. | was very sceptical about it, so Thelma told me about this wonderful plant from Goonoowigall
State Recreation Area near Inverell. Having had an interest in cycads, | was sure there was no such thing —
especially in adry, inland area. There was no
reference to itin my ‘Flora of NSW’, and internet
searches on Cycads in NSW yielded no information
(See the map —right).

| was confident there was no ‘Inverell Cycad’.
Thelma was quite peeved at my response ( rightly
s0) and promised to bring some photos of said
plants to the next meeting. | was surprised to see
that there were 3 species in the Pilliga and the
Prema districts, so there might be one at Inverell. . rieclel M. aerl

Thelma was true to her word and showed off 4 s conifers.org .
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pictures of the mysterious Inverell Cycad. Yes it was a cycad and yes it was in Goonoowigall SRA. | had to
search deeper. | found a ‘newly’ described species near Inverell. It was called Macrozamia humilis.

The mature plant (left) is still quite young and above are the male
and female ‘cones’. Suffice to say | had to eat my words and
apologise to Thelma. She was gracious enough to give me 2
seedlings from seed collected prior to the area being protected.
They had grown in a pot with flowering plants for many years, so she
dug them up and gave them to me. | am pleased to say | didn’t have
to wait the 18 months for germination and several years to get the
second frond. I'll hesitate to challenge Thelma again on ‘unknown’ species. More information on this plant
can be found at:-

http://plantnet.rbgsyd.nsw.gov.au/cgi-bin/NSWfl. pl?page=nswfl&Ivl=sp&name=Macrozamia~humilis

Thelma also told me there was an occurrence of Macrozamia
spiralis at Pindari Dam near Ashford, but its distribution is
meant to be in the Central Coast, Central Tablelands and
CentralWestern Slopes at present.

I’'m sure there is more to discover about this very ancient plant
group, a remnant of more tropical times.

Threatened species: NSW TSCA: Endangered

A New Book

A new book from the Royal Botanic Gardens.

The First 200 Years.




























